
 

 

          January 1, 2015 

Epiphany 2015 

Dear Friends,  

A Blessed Christmas and Holy Epiphany to you all.    

Many thanks to all who were involved in making the Celebration of Ministry on December 10th a great success.  The 

snowy weather didn’t dampen the spirit of the day.  The music was amazing, as usual.  The reception, stellar.  The love 

and support that I felt -- both present and in spirit --  will be a firm foundation on which to begin our time together.  

Again, thank you to all who were involved in planning and all who braved the snow and ice to join in fellowship and 

prayer.   

Please join me in welcoming a guest preacher on Sunday, January 18th at 8:00am and 10:00am. The Rev. Dr.  John 

Wilkinson is the pastor of Third Presbyterian Church in Rochester and he will be with us as we begin the annual Week 

of Prayer for Christian Unity.   

I’m keeping this note brief because this edition of the Epistle is packed with important information about the 

upcoming months.  The Annual Meeting is coming up, there are many formation opportunities for you this Winter and 

Spring and much more.  

As always, I am, 

Your friend and Rector, 

 

(The Rev’d) Robert A. Picken 

 

9AM Sunday Morning Adult Formation 

January 18 – February 15, 2015 
Is God calling you?   

When Moses was called to lead the Israelites out of Egypt, he says:  “O my Lord, I 

have never been eloquent, neither in the past nor even now…” How have others 

reacted when God called them to a special vocation?  How have you reacted to 

God’s call?  Each week we will discuss a Biblical call story, and talk about what each 

tells us about God’s call for St. Paul’s and for each of us. 

January 18 – Moses, January 25 – Gideon, February 1 – Isaiah, February 8 – Zechariah and 

Elizabeth, and February 15 -- Paul 

 

 

 



Week of Prayer for Christian Unity 

January 18 – 25 

Every year Christians around the world commit to praying for 

the unity of the church following Jesus’ prayer in the Gospel 

of John that “all may be one as I and the Father are one.”  The 

week begins with the Feast of the Confession of St. Peter and 

ends with the Feast of the Conversion of St. Paul.  These are 

the two saints known as the founders of the Church and who 

stand on either side of Jesus in the mosaics above our altar. 

 Today, denominations around the world are called to gather in 

prayer for our common mission to share the Good News of 

Jesus and serve the world in love.   This year, we at St. Paul’s 

will mark this week with two special celebrations: 

Sunday, January 18 (The Confession of St. Peter) – Guest Preacher, The Rev. John Wilkinson, Third Presbyterian Church 

Sunday, January 25 (The Conversion of St. Paul) – Annual Meeting and a Celebration of our Patron Saint 

Please join us in prayer and celebration on these Sundays and throughout the week! 

  

Opportunity to join the Merton Group: 

The Merton Group will be beginning a new series in February – Writing Yourself into the Book of 

Life.  These sessions are based on the writings of Thomas Merton and use “contemplative 

dialogue” to reveal and share our faith journeys.  We meet on the 2nd and 4th Fridays of the month 

from 6:30 – 8pm.  We welcome new members.  If you are interested please contact Nancy Grear at 

the church office or ngrear@stpaulsec.org.  

 

 

Thank You to everyone who participated in the 

Saint Paul's Advent Giving Tree! 

Through your superb generosity, the Christmases of  75 

children in Rochester area families was a little bit 

brighter this year. . 

 

 

St. Paul’s Day Care 

St. Paul’s Day Care Center was honored when the Center’s Emergency Tuition Assistance 

Fund was selected as the recipient of the collection during the Institution of our new Rector, 

The Reverend Canon Robert A. Picken, on December 10.   We send our heartfelt thanks for 

your kind contributions that added $790.00 to the fund which was established to help families 

in financial crisis continue to keep their child(ren) in our care.  

Michelle Mousseau        Liz Cook 
Executive Director         Board President 

mailto:ngrear@stpaulsec.org


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

Candidate for Warden 

Nancy Reale  For several years I found my time in the pews to be a respite from the 

bustle of the busy life surrounding the raising of three young sons. While my husband, 

Vince, and I participated in various programs with our kids at church, we mostly 

remained on the sidelines for everything else that was happening at St. Paul's.  

When I was asked to run for the Vestry ten years ago, I agreed thinking that since so few 

people knew me, I would certainly escape selection!  Wrong!  By some twist of fate I did 

win and thus the journey began. 

Two terms on the Vestry broadened my horizons.  I served as the Parish Life 

liaison/chair most of my tenure. It wasn’t, however, until Fred assigned me to the 

Stewardship Committee that I began to truly realize the depth of my own faith.  

Understanding the joy of generosity in response to God’s blessings has caused me to celebrate the giving of my time, 

talent, and treasure as I never have before.   

Being asked to run for Warden is a great honor and an opportunity that I embrace whole-heartedly.  St. Paul's is my 

spiritual home.  I ask all of you for your prayers and support as I step into a role that is so very important to the life of 

our church.  May the years ahead be filled with spiritual growth and an increased sense of community for St. Paul's as 

together we share in the joy of serving God’s kingdom.  

Candidates for Vestry 

Patricia Denham is a substance abuse therapist at Catholic Family Center Restart 

Outpatient Treatment Program.  She earned her Master’s Degree at University of 

Louisville and her substance abuse training through NCADD-Rochester Area.  Patricia 

grew up in Brockport, NY where her family was a member of St. Luke’s Episcopal 

Church.  Patricia was baptized and confirmed at St. Luke’s; she requested that her 

membership be transferred to St. Paul’s.  Returning to the Episcopal Church as an adult, 

Patricia currently offers her time and talent as a reader and as a LEM at the 8 AM service. 

She attends 9 am Bible Study.  Patricia’s past three years with the Vestry have been 

spiritually challenging and rewarding.  She acknowledges that it is an honor to serve in any 

faith community, and that her service on the Vestry at St. Paul’s would continue to be 

offered on behalf of the parish, the Episcopal Church and to the overall greater Christian community.  

Come to the Annual Meeting January 25 

St. Paul’s Annual Meeting will be Sunday, January 25.  During the 10:00am service we will honor Les Kernan, Nancy 
Grear and Bob Shaddock for their service as Warden and members of the Vestry, and vote for a new Warden and four 
Vestry members.  Standing for election are Nancy Reale, Warden, Patricia Denham, Laura Hayden, Duane Swanson and  
Dan Wright for Vestry.  Additional candidates may be nominated from the floor with their prior consent and sufficient 
seconds.  The results of the election should be available at the end of the service. The meeting will then be reconvened 
in the Parish Hall for lunch and reports by Senior Warden Bob Frank, and Treasurer, Judy McGrath, as well as reports 
on  a couple of programs .  The Vestry will be serving its famous chili for lunch.    

Absentee Voting 
Absentee voting is available and ballots may be requested by mail, phone, or email to the Church office. 

 

Meet the Candidates Sunday January 18 

Candidates will be in the Parish Hall after the 8 a.m. and 10 a.m. services on January 18 to meet with parishioners. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Daniel Wright has been a member of St. Paul’s since early 2009, when he and his then 

fiancée, Erin, had been searching for a congregation to call their spiritual home.  They were 

married at St. Paul’s a little over a year later in September 2010.  Dan and Erin reside in 

Macedon and have two children – Anika and Emily. 

Dan earned his Bachelor’s degree in Economics at Nazareth College and continued on for 

his Master’s degree in Economics at SUNY Albany.  He is currently a Financial Business 

Partner at Rochester Regional Health System (formerly Unity Health System and Rochester 

General Health System), where he handles the budgets and financials for various 

departments, including Surgical Services, Rehab Services, and Information Technology. 

In the community, Dan serves as the treasurer on the Board of the WNY Chapter of the 

American Foundation for Suicide Prevention.  At St. Paul’s, he serves as the sound recording technician, alternating 

weeks to tape the Sunday 10 a.m. services, in addition to being an usher.  Dan is currently the Vestry liaison for the 

Stewardship Committee, and previously for the Communications Committee.  He also served on the most recent 

Search Committee.  Dan would consider it a privilege to continue to serve St. Paul’s for a second term on the Vestry. 

 

Laura Hayden has been an active member of St. Paul’s for the past twenty-five years. 

Although she regularly attended the First Baptist Church of Rochester during her 

childhood, she especially looked forward to attending services at St. Paul’s from time to 

time with her father, who enjoyed returning to the church of his youth.  Laura was married 

at St. Paul’s in 1990. Her children Rob, Julia and Elizabeth have been actively involved in 

the church community, having been baptized and confirmed at St. Paul’s, as well as 

participating in the choir, youth group and church school.  Over the years, Laura has served 

as an usher, a lay Eucharistic minister, an active member and chair of the Altar Guild, and 

as a leader of St. Paul’s Youth (SPY).  For the past fifteen years, she has been a tutor at 

School #9 through the Adopt-a-Classroom program.  Laura’s other volunteer activities 

include helping out in the office of Water for South Sudan, serving as Treasurer for the Sutherland High School PTSA, 

and participating in conservation efforts, including the preservation of habitat for migratory and resident birds at the 

Braddock Bay Bird Observatory.  Laura would be honored to serve as a member of the Vestry of St. Paul’s.     

 
Duane Swanson and his wife Kim found a spiritual home at St. Paul's in 2000. Duane 

and Kim reside in Henrietta with their four wonderful children; Chris, a senior at 

Syracuse University, Jacob, a student at Mary Cariola Children's Center, and Carlene 

and Jenna, aspiring dancers in 7th and 5th grade at Rush-Henrietta. Duane is currently 

the Chair of the Scholarship Committee and an usher.  He recently served on the 

Rector Search Committee and previously served on both the Nomination Committee 

and Stewardship. Kim and the girls are active in the Acolyte ministry and church 

school. 

Duane is a project manager/product engineer at Delphi (formally Rochester Products) 

for the last 25 years, holding various positions in Vibration, Emissions, and Product 

Engineering. Duane graduated from Rochester Institute of Technology with an MS and BS in Mechanical Engineering 

and is also a certified Project Management Professional.  Duane is honored and excited to be nominated for Vestry 

after having a transformative experience on the Rector Search Committee.  He hopes his knowledge and experience 

will be a positive addition to the Vestry.  

 



News From RAIHN 

For new Paul's Place volunteers, training is available.  This is Level One training 

and most volunteers need to take it before participating as a volunteer in the St. 

Paul's program.  It gives guidelines for volunteers, criteria to become a guest in 

the program, and "What to do if....."  Training lasts 2 1/2 hours and it answers 

lots of frequently asked questions. 

Saturday, January 10th, 9am , Trinity Emmanuel Lutheran Church,  761 Elmgrove Rd., Gates and Tuesday, February 

10th, 6:30 pm, Christ Church Pittsford, 36 S. Main St,  Pittsford. 

SAVE THE DATE: The Next RAIHN rotation at St. Paul's Place is February 15 – 22.  
 

CHILDREN IN RAIHN 

The children I meet in the RAIHN/Paul’s Place rotation weeks seem like happy, regular kids.  However, in some 

recent reading, I was surprised to learn of the effect of homelessness on young children.  When families are homeless, 

it can be very stressful for the children.  When homeless families are split up between different shelters, which is 

frequently the case for boys, the stress is even greater.  There is a great amount of loss: community, routines, 

possessions, privacy and security.  RAIHN is a shelter program that keeps families together.  RAIHN also provides 

assistance in achieving the family goal toward independent living and by assuring a safe and caring environment while 

the family is homeless.   

A report released in 2014 says that progress has been made for the homeless but no special attention has been given to 

homeless children in families and those numbers have increased.  In 2013, 2.5 million children experienced 

homelessness nationally.  New York State is 35th of the 50 states in child homelessness.  It is a problem which is 

growing in all strata of the population.  In the US in 2006, 1 in 50 children was homeless at some point in the year; in 

2010, 1 in 45 and in 2013, 1 in 30. 

The job of a shelter is to make people feel safe and to connect them to services.  Last month in talking with one young 

boy in the RAIHN program at St. Paul’s, he kept telling me he felt safe while staying with us.  At the time I thought it 

strange that a six year old was talking to me about safety.    

I am proud of St. Paul’s 10 ½ year participation in sheltering homeless families in our facility.  We are but a part of the 

whole program in Rochester, but each of the 13 hosts is a crucial piece in the Rochester program.  We are a safe place 

for the families in need.  Is each of our shifts, or meal, or overnights during RAIHN week important?  Definitely yes, 

we couldn’t do the week without each person who volunteers…all of us together make the whole of our rotation week. 

Nancy Frank, Communications for Paul’s Place 

 

 

 

 

 

It’s Coming!  Don’t look now, but Ash Wednesday is on February 18, and that can mean only one thing:  Lent 

Madness 2015 is almost here!  Be on the lookout around the parish and in the February “Epistle” for news on the Lent 

Madness activities being planned for St. Paul’s this year.  If you have any questions before then, please contact Nancy 

Grear (nancy.grear@gmail.com) or Tim Dewart (tcdewa@yahoo.com).  

mailto:nancy.grear@gmail.com
mailto:tcdewa@yahoo.com


St. Joseph’s House of Hospitality 

The first Saturday of each month, from September through June, volunteers from St. Paul’s arrive at St. Joseph’s 

House of Hospitality in Rochester’s South Wedge neighborhood to prepare a hot lunch for up to 75 people.  St. 

Joseph’s is a soup kitchen, food pantry, and temporary shelter which is run by the Catholic Worker organization to 

minister to Rochester’s needy. St. Joseph’s serves meals every day.  On Saturdays, members of different area churches 

relieve the staff and prepare lunch.    

The volunteers on the first Saturday consist of St. Paul’s members along with their families and friends.  Our ranks are 

often supplemented by members of St. Paul’s Youth (SPY), volunteers from the community at large or by individuals 

who receive our meals and want to contribute to the communal effort.  We are responsible for the entire meal, 

including planning shopping, food prep, cooking, serving, and clean up.  The standard St. Paul’s hot lunch consists of 

salad, baked ziti, bread, cookies, apples, milk, and tea.  It is nutritious, filling, and always well received by those whom 

we serve. 

The recipients of our meal are representative of the poor of our community.  Some are homeless while others may 

have jobs and places to live but rely on meals provided at St. Joseph’s and other soup kitchens in the city in order to 

make ends meet.  Most are men, but there are a significant number of women and occasionally children.  We serve all 

of them as honored guests.  They do not stand in a food line but are seated and have their meals brought to them by 

the volunteers.   

December 6 was mostly a typical Saturday at St. Joseph’s with a few special exceptions.  The 10 volunteers were joined 

by a surprise visitor, our new rector, Rev. Rob Picken, who pitched in and prepared the meal with the rest of us!  In 

addition, about 10:30, Marge Case arrived to drop off some 60 Christmas gift bags which had been put together by one 

of our regular volunteers, Karen Capan, who was out of town that day. Inside each bag was a pair of warm socks, a 

desperately needed commodity in our harsh winters, along with candy.  We passed out the gift bags to our guests as 

they ate.  They were deeply appreciative of not only our effort in preparing the meal, but of the gift bags which Karen 

had provided. 

The local media has amply reported the breadth and depth of poverty in our community.  Serving at St. Joseph’s is a 

deeply rewarding way to extend God’s love and hospitality to those who are not as fortunate as we are.  It is also a 

great opportunity to come together as a community, forming bonds of friendship and love with each other.   

We can never have too many volunteers 

on a Saturday morning.  If you would 

like to join us on Saturday mornings, 

please contact our ministry leader, 

Meredith Halter, at 

mhalter@rochester.rr.com .   

If Saturday morning’s don’t fit into your 

schedule, there are a number of other 

soup kitchens in the community which 

have the same need of volunteers.  A 

complete, up to date list of these can be 

obtained from the St. Paul’s office.  

They would love to hear from you. 

Pictured in the photo from left to right are Meredith Halter, Nancy Townsend, Nancy Grear, Ingrid Stanlis, Tim 

Dewart, Jane Smith, Rob Picken, Michelle Williams, Mike Halter.  Regulars who could not be with us on December 6 

include Jackie Barnes, Karen Capan, Haley Halter, and Lisa Stiffler. 
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Most merciful God, 
we confess that we have sinned against 

you in thought, word and deed, 
by what we have done, 

and by what we have left undone… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

9AM Sunday Morning Adult Formation 

February 22nd – March 22nd 

Sin, Forgiveness and Reconciliation 

Every Sunday we confess our sins and ask for 

forgiveness.  In the Baptismal Covenant, we say that we 

believe in the forgiveness of sins. We also promise to 

resist evil, and repent and return to God when we sin.  

Our Prayer Book contains a pastoral office – The 

Reconciliation of a Penitent. 

What are we praying for?  What are our sins and what 

are the sins that we accept responsibility for in our culture?  Do we accept forgiveness and reconcile ourselves to God?  

As we move through the Lenten season, let us better understand the meaning of sin, forgiveness and reconciliation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Merciful God, 
we entrust to your never-failing care and love . . 

 

John B. Biemiller 
December 2, 2014 

 

Rest eternal grant to him, O Lord; 
And let light perpetual shine upon him. 

May his soul, and the souls of all the departed, 
through the mercy of God, rest in peace.  Amen. 

 

 

 

 

Mark your calendars 

Thursday Evenings in Lent 
 

Join us for the Thursday Evenings in Lent 

program with Rob Picken speaking about Holy 

Week:  February 26th – Palm Sunday, March 5th – 

Maundy Thursday, March 12th – Good Friday and 

March 19th – The Great Vigil. 

Each evening begins with evening prayer at 6pm; 

followed by a soup supper and lecture at 7pm.  

Sign-up will be available soon. 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Welcome New Members 
 

By Transfer 
 

John L. and Joyce V. Worboys 
 

AA Meetings @ St. Paul’s 
Tuesday – 6:00pm – The Women’s Home Group 

Wednesday – 8:15pm – The Young & The Reckless 

Thursday – 8:15pm – The Academy Group  

Friday – 10:05pm – Heard It Through the 
       Grapevine 

Saturday – 10:00pm – Last House on the Block 

 

Al-Anon Meetings @ St. Paul’s 
Wednesday – 7:00pm – Wednesday Nite Al-Anon 

Family Group (WNAFG) 
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Our Vision 
We pray that all who enter St. Paul’s experience 
God’s presence in this community of faith, a 
community that through Christ strives to be loving, 
joyous, inclusive, transforming and filled with God’s 
Grace. 

Newsletter Reminder: The Epistle is 
published on the first of each month.  
Submit your articles by the 15th of the 
month to: publicity@stpaulsec.org 

Newsletter Coordinator: Kathy Kingston 

Church Office Hours: M-F – 10 am – 4 pm 

View the full church calendar at: 
www.stpaulsec.org 

 Visit us on Facebook 
 

Thu—1/01 New Year's Day – Church Office Closed 
Sun—1/04 8:00 AM & 10:00 AM Holy Eucharist 
Christmas II 9:00 AM Adult Bible Study - Exploring the Bible 
Epiphany  10:00 AM Sunday School 
Sunday 11:15 AM Youth Community Time 
Tue—1/06 11:00 AM & 7:00 PM Hearing Loss Assoc. of America 
 5:30 PM Epiphany – Holy Eucharist 
Wed—1/07 12:00 PM Holy Eucharist with Healing 
Thu—1/08 8:00 AM Morning Prayer 
 10:00 AM REAPers 
 4:30 PM Holy Eucharist at St. John's Meadows 
Sat—1/10 10:00 AM Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Sun—1/11 8:00 AM & 10:00 AM Holy Eucharist 
 9:00 AM Adult Bible Study - Exploring the Bible 
 10:00 AM Sunday School 
 11:15 AM Youth Community Time 
Mon—1/12 5:30 PM St. Paul's Child Care Center Board of Directors  
Tue—1/13 7:00 PM Parish Operations Meeting 
Wed—1/14 12:00 PM Holy Eucharist with Healing 
 5:15 PM Water for South Sudan Executive Committee  
Thu—1/15 8:00 AM Morning Prayer 
 4:00 PM Holy Eucharist at Valley Manor 
 4:30 PM Newsletter Deadline 
Sun—1/18 8:00 AM & 10:00 AM Holy Eucharist 
Meet the  9:00 AM Adult Bible Study - Exploring the Bible 
Candidates 10:00 AM Sunday School 
 11:15 AM Altar Guild Annual Meeting  
 11:15 AM Youth Community Time 
Mon—1/19 Martin Luther King, Jr. Day – Church Office Closed 
Tue—1/20 12:00 PM RAIHN Executive Committee Meeting 
 7:00 PM Vestry Meeting  
Wed—1/21 12:00 PM Holy Eucharist with Healing 
Thu—1/22 8:00 AM Morning Prayer 
Sun—1/25 8:00 AM & 10:00 AM Holy Eucharist 
Annual  9:00 AM Adult Bible Study - Exploring the Bible 
Parish 10:00 AM Sunday School 
Meeting 11:15 AM Youth Community Time 
 7:30 PM Foodlink Benefit Concert/Third Presbyterian Church 
Mon—1/26 7:00 PM Property Committee 
Tue—1/27 5:30 PM RAIHN Board of Director's Meeting 
Wed—1/28 12:00 PM Holy Eucharist with Healing 
Thu—1/29 8:00 AM Morning Prayer 

 

St. Paul’s Ministry Staff 

Rector 

The Rev. Robert A. Picken 

Associate Rector 

The Rev. Jennifer Zogg 

Director of Music 
Dr. Robert Poovey 

Music Assistant 
Karl Robson 

Director of Adult Faith 
Formation 

Nancy Grear 

Director of Children, Youth 
& Family Faith Formation 

Amy Welker 

Clergy Assistant 
Judy Loveland 

Finance & Operations Mgr. 
Dick Stryker 

Accounting Assistant 
Lisa Hubbard 

Maintenance 
Bob Potter 

Dave McEntee 
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